I joined SAMS in the Fall of 2001. I retired from the USAF in November of 2005 as an 0-6
(Colonel). I have served as an USAF Special Operations Squadron officer during the Iranian
Revolution and evacuated military personnel, dependents and assets from Iran one day before the
US Embassy was taken over by the Iranian revolutionaries. Years later I was one of the US
commanders in the front line in Kirkuk, Iraq during the Iraqi War.

I was a 2002 Northern Louisiana Scottish Society Officer "O Tae Louisiana Hielands." 1 was
"An Leine Chneas" which translates to a Privy Councilor for the Louisiana Scottish Society. As
Post Commander of Post 1839 I have written Post Exchange articles religiously and submitted
countless photos almost every season. As a Post we are fully engaged without fail at every
Scottish Highland Game and Celtic Festival in Helotes/San Antonio and Igram/ Kerrville. Post
1839 has been in numerous parades, Kirkin' O' Tartans and supports the annual Robert Burns
night supper celebration with our Color Guard. Our 1839 Post goals are to preserve and promote
Scottish and American Armed forces traditions and heritage. Our Post enjoys providing a forum
for exchange of Scottish and American military history and genealogical information. Yours aye,
George



